BARRHILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES
Meeting 28th February 2008

Approved


	1.
	Sederunt

Council:

Duncan Barr(DB), Frank Claytonsmith(FC), David Farmery(DF), Tommy Donnelly (TD), Adrian Goodall(AD), Clare Kennedy(CK), Fionnadh Ratchford(FR)

Attending:
PC Ramsay Eccles(RE), Cllr John McDowall(JMcD)

Public:  6


	

	2.
	Apologies
Dave Holtom, Vinnie Hughes, Peter Linton


	

	3.


	Minutes meeting 27th November 2007

Amended showing PL present;

Approved: CK

Seconded: AG


	

	
	Actions arising:

PL has indicated that providing the volume of consumables for the copying machine are not too high it could be possible to cover the costs via the CC’s budget. He will investigate.
The planning application of Queensland Holiday Park is still on-going.

Following our complaint about the state of the B7027, the roads inspector made an inspection.  Apart from the presence of brushwood on the edges of the road he was generally happy with what he saw!!!

It was agreed to hold a meeting about the forthcoming digital TV changeover in September.


	PL

FR

	4.
	Windfarm updates:

Force 9:  FC, AG and FR have had a meeting with David Butterworth.  He stated that Force9 had agreed to go with the S.A.C. proposals.  He has since reported that within the definition of the centre point of the windfarm it was likely that Barrhill would receive 60% of the funding.
ScottishPower: There was considerable discussion.  Alarm was expressed about the apparent lack of negotiations between Nick Larkin of S.A.C. and Martin Mathers and about the significant disparity between ScottishPower’s proposed kilowatt rate compared to that of Force 9.

JMcD reported that Nick Larkin was due to have a meeting with Martin Mathers and would report feedback to the CC.


	JMcD

	5.
	Roles & Responsibilities of CC and BDA

ScottishPower has requested clarity about with whom or which organisation they should be negotiating the windfarm funding.  It was agreed that this had been clarified at earlier CC meetings, namely the CC, and that a sub-committee would be set up for this purpose.  DB, FC, TD, DF, AG and FR all volunteered to be members.  It would be appropriate to have the first meeting as soon as feedback has been received from JMcD – see above.

   
	JMcD

	6.
	Doctor’s surgery hours

Ballantrae Medical Practice has proposed to change the hours of the Barrhill surgery. As requested by the CC, Dr. Maxwell has agreed to hold a public meeting on 4th March.  He was not, however, present at the CC meeting as invited. A discussion took place with disappointment regarding the proposals and it was agreed to write to Dr. Maxwell expressing the CC’s concerns. 
JMcD agreed to check on the medical service contract.


	FR

JMcD

	7.
	Point of Order:

FR has sought clarification from S.A.C. about the CC’s request at the January meeting for Jo Russell to leave the meeting during discussions about the Queensland Holiday Park.  Should not other members of the public have been requested to do likewise?  JMcD said that it had not been necessary to ask JR to leave the meeting.  JR accepted a verbal apology in lieu of letter from the CC on the matter.

  
	

	8.
	Litter around the village:

School children have carried out a litter pickup.

The situation on the road at nearby lay-bys without litter bins is still bad.

Following discussion, it was agreed to carry out a civic pride exercise later in the year when the weather was warmer.


	All



	9.
	Planning Applications:

There are no new applications. Recent applications by the Trout Inn and one in the village for a shed have been approved.


	

	10.
	Correspondence:

FR has received letters in addition to those sent out via email to CC members.

Network Rail lawyer has put through CC’s idea to improve parking at Barrhill Station as funding is available for ScotRail to use for this type of project.  Still on-going.

Audrey Greenwood of  S.A.C. apologising for delay in progressing matters relating to the proposed car park.  She had not come back with any more information in time for the CC meeting.  JMcD will investigate.

There was discussion about the sheer volume of correspondence.  It was unanimously agreed that FR be authorised to check and filter correspondence and to circulate as deemed appropriate.  CC members should contact FR if they feel that there is an issue.

DH and FR recently corresponded regarding recent wind farm funding issues. Following this, an email was sent to Nick Larkin outlining BCC and BDA concerns. This email was also sent to other people, not on the prescribed list (without the agreement of the CC secretary). As a result of the above action taking place without the knowledge of the CC secretary FR, she subsequently offered her resignation. After considerable discussion on the matter, CK proposed that the CC establish a code of practice in which all correspondence concerning CC matters should only sent and signed by the chairman or the secretary.  This proposal was seconded by DF and passed after a unanimous vote. A letter signed by DB announcing this would be sent out to all CC and BDA members. CK proposed a vote of confidence in FR’s work.  DB seconded the proposal and it was unanimously accepted.  

  
	JMcD

DB



	11.
	Police:

Three crimes have been reported, of which one has been resolved.

The issue of the abandoned car at Knockycoid is on-going but likely to be resolved soon, possibly even imminently.

DB reported the removal of stones from a dyke belonging to John Strain.

CK reported one particular car regularly which passes through the village at high speed.


	RE

RE

CK

RE



	12.
	A.O.B. – Council Members

TD requested CC members submit their expense claims as soon as possible.

For information AG stated that he has submitted a planning application for 16 homes near Gowlands Terrace.  This will come through to the CC via the normal channels.

CK had been approached by 4 different individuals who expressed concern over windfarm negotiations and the alleged interests of negotiators. Discussion took place as some members felt that personal integrity was being questioned. Concern was also acknowledged that the lack of information forthcoming from SAC was also causing issue. CK asked how we could better inform the community with regard to windfarm funding negotiations. It was proposed that a simple A5 sheet should be circulated to all households when there was written confirmation regarding the outcome of discussions mentioned in item 4.

FC expressed concern about the huge volume  of work which the CC’s secretary now had to handle and that it was unfair of both CC and S.A.C. to expect someone to do this un-rewarded.  DB to investigate with PL about any possibilities for some sort of payment.  

	All

DB


	13.
	A.O.B. – Public:

Nothing.
	

	14.
	Dates of next meetings:

27th March 2008

24th April 2008

29th May 2008
Meetings start at 7.30pm, Barrhill Memorial Hall

	


3

